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Re: Proposals for: (1) Aquifer Test!Extraction~Demonstration!Additions to 

Monitoring Network; (2) Vapor Extraction System Pilot Testing; and 
(3) Expansion of Interim Measures 

Dear Ana: 

I am pleased to enclose with this letter the above-referenced proposals, subject to the 
following conditions. 

With respect to the proposal to conduct an aquifer test/extraction 
demonstration/additions to monitoring network, Sparton must have authorization from 
NMED, EPA, or both to allow long term discharge of recovered and treated groundwater to 
the Calabacillas Arroyo or feel comfortable before implementing that proposal that it will 
receive such authorization. 

When Jan and I met with you in Santa Fe in October to discuss obtaining discharge 
plan approval, we left that meeting with the understanding that the state would be unwilling 
to approve a discharge plan until a final remediation plan had been agreed to by all 
interested parties. Based on subsequent telephone conversations and letters, including your 
most recent letter of December 2, 1996, we now understand that NMED is willing to 
consider approving a discharge plan, in the absence of a completed and approved 
remediation plan for our facility at Coors Road. 

If you will confirm to me in writing that our understanding is correct, Sparton is 
willing to proceed to develop and submit, hopefully in the next 30 days, a discharge plan. 
If we are comfortable such an application will be: (1) processed as promptly as possible; 
(2) considered without reference to whether final agreement has been reached on 
remediation, by all interested parties; and (3) will result in an authorization that will allow 
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us to operate a containment system without final resolution of all remediation issues, we . 
would be prepared to implement our proposal. 

Additionally, we are planning to meet with EPA on Monday to discuss whether an 
NPDES permit is necessary. Any action by us to move forward in seeking an NPDES 
permit, would be with the understanding that approval of such an application will be 
expedited. If EPA issues Sparton an NPDES permit to discharge to the arroyo, will we 
need to obtain approval of a discharge plan, or is the process for obtaining approval of a 
discharge plan merely simplified? 

With respect to the proposal to expand the interim measure, we cannot take any 
action until we have some place to discharge the greater volume of water generated through 
that activity. The city of Albuquerque has unequivocally said we cannot put the new 
volume into the sanitary sewer system. The only economical way for us to handle that 
water is through a discharge to the Calabacillas Arroyo. To do so we must have either an 
approved discharge plan, an NPDES permit or both. Without one or both of these we are 
not in a position to recover any more water. We are willing to put together the necessary 
applications, if we are comfortable that NMED or EPA or both intend to expeditiously 
process such applications, will not condition the issuance of any such authorizations on 
agreement about fmal remedy selection associated with our Coors Road facility, and 
support our proposal to discharge to the arroyo. 

I also want to make it clear that as requested in your letter of October 17, 1996, all 
three proposals are subject to the following conditions: 

( 1) NMED reserves the right to disapprove the adequacy or accuracy of the 
results of any tests we conduct. 

(2) It is NMED's position that the horizontal and vertical extent of the plume has 
yet to be adequately defined. 

(3) That NMED's approval of our proposal shall in no way constitute an 
approval, expressed or implied, of any remediation or containment system 
design. 

(4) That NMED does not currently consider the on-site interim pump-and-treat 
system, even as expanded in our proposal, to necessarily provide on-site 
groundwater containment. 
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( 5) That discretionary field decisions shall be agreed to by NMED and Sparton at 
the time a decision is needed. 

We understand that within seven (7) days after receiving these proposals, we will 
hear from Rob Pine as to whether they have been approved or disapproved. If disapproved, 
we will be provided NMED's specific concerns. 

Within 90 days from the date Sparton receives NMED's approval of the soil vapor 
pilot test proposal, we will submit a report. 

Setting a more definitive schedule for the other two proposals is a bit problematic, 
given that they are dependent upon either receiving authorizations to discharge recovered 
and treated water to the arroyo, or Sparton obtaining sufficient comfort to believe that such 
authorizations will be received. We intend to use our best efforts to obtain all federal, state 
and local approvals necessary to implement these proposals, including but not limited to 
discharge plans, permits and necessary zoning changes, but those approvals are largely out 
of our control. 

Upon approval of our proposals for the aquifer test/extraction 
demonstration/additions to monitoring network, and expansion of interim measures, we will 
provide you a flowchart identifying the authorizations we need, whether they have been 
sought or the time in which they will be sought, and an estimate of when they might be 
received. As set forth in our proposals for activities other than soil vapor extraction, we 
believe the field work required by those proposals can be completed within five (5) months 
of the date we either have necessary authorizations to discharge recovered and treated water 
to the arroyo or comfort that they will be issued. A report on the pump test activities could 
be submitted one month later. 

I add that in conjunction with any field work, we will provide NMED with one 
week prior notice. We will allow you to take split samples. We will provide you a copy 
of all final analytical data and final deliverable reports. 

I have taken the liberty to send, by federal express, a copy of this letter and our 
proposal to Rob and to Dave Fishel at DOJ. I suggest that we schedule a conference call 
when Rob is prepared to discuss any comments he may have on the proposals, and at that 
time we also see if we can reach closure on the discharge issue. 
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JBH/eshd 
cc: Mark Weidler, NMED Secretary 

Rob Pine, NMED 
David Fishel, DOJ 
R. Jan Appel, Sparton 
Pierce Chandler, Black & Veatch 
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